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The Harvey Family would like to thank everyone who participated in the fund raising 

event. With your help they were able to raise $4300.00. 

Thank you! 

 

  
The Harvey Family and the Fundraiser Committee wish to express their gratitude for 
helping us make this event a huge success. 
Tyler is home now and watched the activity on his cell phone as people sent him well 
wishes. Old car enthusiasts drove by his home, honked so he could see them from his 
window. 
Thank you for all who took the time to advertise, prepare food, prep time, serving time, 
and clean up time.  I (the chairman of the committee) give you a big thanks, for all you 
did to help me with this event. 
God bless and keep you safe. 
Jessie Winters 



 Potwin PRIDE News 

 

The March 15, 2018 PRIDE meeting was a working meeting to cut the potatoes for the Ken Whittington 

Memorial Plant a Row for the 

Hungry garden.  Dean Schmidt, 

Alan Whiteside, Melvina Jones 

and Cheryl Sutton cut 60 pounds of potatoes into 

pieces to plant. 

 

On March 17, Dean tilled the garden.  On March 23, 

16 youth and 6 adults planted the potatoes at the 

garden.  The kids did a great job of planting and 

covering them after Dean got the rows made.   

 

The Kansas PRIDE Program Regional Workshop will 

be at Haysville at 6:00 PM on April 18.  The next 

Potwin PRIDE meeting will be April 19 at 7:00 PM at 

the community house. 

 

Other dates on the calendar include Biker’s Sunday 

April 8 and city wide clean up May 12, 7-noon.   

The city wide garage sales will be June 8 and 9. 

 

Melvina Jones, secretary     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Frederic Remington Area Historical Society 

April 2, 2018, Monday at 7:00 p.m. at Frederic Remington High School, 8850 NW Meadowlark Road, Whitewater, KS 67154. 
Sponsored by the Kansas Humanities Council. 
 Rex Buchanan will present Water in Kansas:  Past & Present.  Early evidence of Native peoples in Kansas shows that 
they lived near springs, seeps, and rivers.  Later, European settlers moved along water sources, and eventually cities were 
established in areas with plentiful water supplies.  Even today, demographic changes in Kansas are the result of water: 
scarcity connected to water-level declines in the Ogallala Aquifer is impacting depopulation in western Kansas, whereas some 
eastern Kansas counties, which are relatively water-rich, are gaining population.  Recently the state government developed a 
50-year water planning vision, identifying two major issues: reservoir sedimentation and the rapid drawdown of the Ogallala 
portion of the High Plains Aquifer in western Kansas.  This presentation will highlight how water issues today define much 
about Kansas in the future, just as it always has.  Rex is the interim director of the Kansas Geological Survey and the author of 
books about Kansas geology and water. 

 





 



 
You are invited to join the Remington Music Program for 

our annual Ice Cream Social! Our Ice Cream Social is a time to 
appreciate music and enjoy what our 5th through 12th grade 
bands have been working on. We have many special things 
planned for the evening, including our famous Lip-Syncing 

Battle! Please come appreciate music with us on Monday, April 
16th, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. in the High School Gymnasium. There 

will be free ice cream available, but we appreciate any 
donations.  We’ll see you there!! 

 

 

Sweet Sugar Sensations 
Too Sweet To Be Forgotten 

--------------- 6am – 3pm Daily --------------- 

 

Breakfast Served 

Daily 

 

201 S Main 

Whitewater 

Soup & Sandwich 

Lunch 
11am to 2pm 

 

Saturday Night Buffet 
Saturdays 5pm to 8pm 

 

Sweet Treats For All Occasions 

sweetsugarsensations.com 

Call For Information 316-305-2076 
 

 

 



Kiley Miller led the flag salutes to start the 

meeting of the North Butler 4-H club on March 

12, 2018.  The business part of the meeting was 

Parents Night.  Each officer’s parent took the 

place of the 4H member for the night.  For 

example, Peggy Henley was acting president for 

member Shelby Henley and Judy Ingalsbe was 

acting secretary for member Desiree Ingalsbe. 

Next month’s exchange meeting will be with the Benton Busy Bees. Drake 

Klingenberg presented the program on how to make a parody on a you tube 

video.  He said he uses his camera, GoPro camera and drone to make his 

videos. The most views he has had was 1,000 on his video where he played 

his trombone to call his cows to him. He has made 15 parodies and 100 

videos on his you tube channel, Drake Klingenberg. The next club meeting 

will be April 9, 2018 at 7:00pm at the Emmaus Church. 

Submitted by:  Makenzie Creekmore 

News Reporter, North Butler 4H Club 

 

 

Library News 
 

Did you know that the library has a Facebook 

page? We do! Visit us at to find out the latest: 

https://www.facebook.com/PotwinPublicLibrary 

Don’t forget to like and share our page. 

 

 

Some of our new movies: 

The Shape Of Water 

Thor: Ragnarok 

Justice League 

Ferdinand 

Coco 

Downsizing 

Star Wars: The Last 

Jedi 

I, Tonya 

Jumaji 

Pitch Perfect 3 

Bad Moms 

 

 

Coming soon:  

 

I am currently creating a website! As soon as it’s 

completed I will announce it on our Facebook 

page. 

 

 
 
 

  
Story Time Second Tuesdays Times Two 

 
Story Time just hasn’t seemed to work out for me so far, but I 

am determined.  
During the Summer I had some children show up, but other 

than that it has been a bust.  
 

So…….. 
 

On Tuesday April 10th, I will have TWO Story Times.  
 

One in the morning at 10 AM and the second will be at 2 PM.   
 

The activities will be the same for both times, and you are 
welcome to come to both if you want.  

I hope to see you here!   

 

 Drake Klingenberg shows some of his props for 
his you tube videos. 

https://www.facebook.com/PotwinPublicLibrary


 

Community Service Day 

Sponsored by 

Remington High School Students 

 

WHO:     Student Body of Remington High School 

WHAT:  Community Service Day 

WHEN:  May 3, 2018  

WHY:    Students want to give back to their supportive community.  

JOBS:     In the Remington 206 District only. 

QUESTIONS:  Contact - Jodi Janzen  RHS - (316) 799-2123 

Please mail the form below by April 19, 2018 to: 

Remington High School 

    Community Service Day 

8850 NW Meadowlark Road 

   Whitewater, KS 67154 

Or email to jajanzen@usd206.org 

 

 

Name: _________________________________________________________ 

Address: ___________________________ City: _______________________ 

Phone Number: __________________________________________________ 

Type of Job: ____________________________________________________ 

Number of Students Needed to Work: ________________________________ 

Tools Needed To Be Brought by Students: ______________________________ 

mailto:jajanzen@usd206.org


 



 



 

 


